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SUBJECT: PROPOSED OPERATING AGREEMENT WITH CALIFORNIA DINING 
SERVICES 

Eco-Friendly Products: Operator purchases high quality and environmentally 
responsible disposable products used for food and beverage services. The Harbor 
Department reimburses the Operator for the additional cost of the environmentally 
responsible products. Paying for eco-friendly products is an arrangement also employed 
at the Metropolitan Water District cafeteria in downtown Los Angeles. 

Compensation: The annual compensation under the current Agreement is not to exceed 
$132,900. This includes $81,000 for the Port Pantry operations subsidy and catering 
services combined; $36,900 for coffee services; up to $10,000 for repairs to the aging 
equipment, if necessary; and up to $5,000 for the purchase of ecologically friendly 
products. All requests for catering are reviewed to ensure they meet City Controller 
guidelines. 

Proposed Agreement: 

Term: Under new the proposed Agreement (Transmittal 1}, the term will be for three 
years. 

Subsidy: Subsidy will remain at 20 percent of �egular food menu items. 

Catering: Catering services will remain the same. 

Vending Machines: Vending machine services will be provided at the HAB, Port Police 
Headquarters, Construction and Maintenance, and other Harbor Department facilities. 

Coffee Services: Coffee services will remain the same. 

Equipment Repairs: The kitchen equipment was purchased by the Harbor Department in 
2006. The Operator will continue to be responsible for the cleaning and upkeep of all 
kitchen and food service equipment owned by the Harbor Department. All minor and 
major repairs are the responsibility of the Harbor Department, as necessary. 

Eco-Friendly Products: Operator will purchase high quality and environmentally 
responsible disposable products used for food and beverage services as required by 
Ordinance 187718 (City of Los Angeles law} and SB 1383 (California State law). All Food 
and Beverage Providers on City property are required to provide recyclable food-ware, 
drink-ware, and cutlery to patrons. 

Compensation: Annual compensation under the proposed Agreement shall not exceed 
$175,000. This includes up to $120,000 for the Port Pantry operations subsidy and 
catering services combined and up to $55,000 for coffee services. All requests for 
catering are reviewed to ensure they meet City Controller guidelines. 
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